Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

December 2010 Board Meeting

Headmasters’ Report from October 6 – December 1, 2010 

The Faculty

· Faculty approved a multicriteria approach as part of their professional development commitments made for the 2010-2011 school year.

· Pam has begun faculty observations and goal setting for full time faculty.

· Faculty is reviewing research articles including “Ten Trends” and “The Fifth Discipline” as they relate to current classes, school community expectations and Friday Life Skills offerings.

· Staff is presenting their personal stories every Friday before Life Skills rotations.

The Students
· We currently have about 140 students enrolled.
· More students are participating in the presentations at Stories.

· Monolingual Night offers parents an opportunity to interact with faculty regarding students’ opportunities for academic success.

· Senior Night offers parents of seniors an opportunity to understand the graduation requirements and become informed about the remaining expectations for their students.

The Program

· Speak Out presents at Friday Life Skills. Students have an opportunity to hear presentations and interact with young adults whose parents have HIV and who may have contracted HIV from their parents. This presentation focuses on protection and prevention.

· Arvada Arts presents the Vincent Van Gogh “Starry Nights Workshop” for Friday Life Skills.

· A parent presents a magic show for students as a rotation in Friday Life Skills.

· Our Block II evening activity for students, parents, alumni and community members was a successful, well attended Chili Cook-Off.

The Facility

· We have hired a cleaning crew to clean the building four days a week. 

